Brentwood Morning Rotary

Board Meeting 
June 16, 2020

Mark Cleveland, Cherie Hammond, Daniel Spann, David Windrow, George Campbell, M. C. Sparks

An update on the formation of a Kuwait satellite branch of the Morning Rotary was discussed – due to the constraints of the Kuwaiti government, and the desire by Rotary International to abide by any requests or guidelines, there can be no satellite club.  The other options was to have those service personnel in Kuwait interested in joining the Rotary become member of the Brentwood Morning club.  Options of having live meetings, virtual meetings, or a combination of the two were discussed; the including of virtual meeting would allow members in Kuwait to attend.

In the 2019/2020 budget, there is $1,000 for outreach work t Ft. Campbell, and another $1,00 for work in Kuwait.  The option of having the membership dues for service personnel paid was discussed.

Ms. Hammond made a motion, and then amended, to read:  “Moved to pay the international dues for up to 12 members of the Brentwood Morning Rotary Club while they are deployed in Kuwait.”
Discussion was held. This could be a pilot program; Micah Maxwell is back from deployment, and could consult on this project.  Items discussed were the limit of numbers of such members that could be covered for dues, and possibilities of including such members in the football pool or other activities was mentioned.  If the BMR club wasn’t to retain its Star Club status with the Foundation, if the members in Kuwait were included, they would have to donate to the Foundation in some fashion.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The motion was passed unanimously.
